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Southbury’s Harris, Constantine Each Score 

Second Roxbury Win Of 2025 

ROXBURY – Two Southbury harriers have made their mark at the weekly Roxbury 

Road Runners Club series. 

Dwight Harris and Kaliegh Constatine each tallied their second win of the 2025 

campaign. 

Harris, 39, was the overall champion with a 26-minute, 16second clocking on 

Saturday, May 17, over the 3.9-mile loop, which included a trip along the dirt, 

rocks and small stumps on the Horrigan Trial. 

Jeff Sheldon, 45, also of Southbury, was second in 28:11. He is a former two-time 

season champion in the series. 

Constatine, 28, captured the women’s title and placed sixth overall in 31:11. 

The series will continue with the popular Roxbury Mile I on Saturday, May 24, at 

8:30 a.m. over a course that will go from near the end of Apple Lane – just beyond 

the community park – to the parking lot at Booth Free School. 

Runners can compete through the $30 season membership. They also can 

participate by completing the weekly waiver form and paying a $5 fee. Youth 

entrants and current and former members of the military and current and former 

first responders can compete for free after completing the weekly waiver form. 

The races, which are sanctioned by the Roxbury Recreation Commission, start and 

finish near the Everett B. Hurlburt Community Park at 18 Apple Lane. 

For more information, contact Scott Benjamin, the race director, at 

ScottBenjaminWCSU2014@gmail.com, (Voice-mail) (860) 354-3521 or access 

www.roxburyraces.net or the Roxbury Races Facebook page. 
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